Council of Asian Liberals and Democrats



Unit 410, 4/F La Fuerza Plaza 2, 2241 Don Chino Roces Ave. cor. Sabio St., 1231 Makati City, Philippines Tel: (+632) 8113151 • Fax: (+632) 8101431 • Email: info@cald.org • Website: www.cald.org

13 January 2015

Hon. Rajiva Wijesinha

Leader, Liberal Party of Sri Lanka Minister of Higher Education, Sri Lanka

Dear Hon. Wijesinha:

On behalf of the Council of Asian Liberals and Democrats (CALD), let me extend our warmest congratulations to you on your appointment as State Minister of Higher Education. We are very pleased that the newly installed government of Maithripala Sirisena has placed its confidence in your capacity to make positive contributions to the Sri Lankan higher educational system.

Your recent appointment reminded us of the 2010 CALD Conference on Education in Colombo, Sri Lanka, where you made this important point on what should be the educational thrust of your country: "...commitment to education is unique, and I think bodes well for the enhanced efficiency we must aim at as education and advanced training become even more important. We need to ensure that all our citizens are able to embrace the opportunities a country finally at peace can provide. For that purpose I believe the liberal philosophy of education is the most suitable, and I trust we will be able to proceed on these lines to ensure excellence, choice and a wider effectiveness."

We are also pleased that you and the Liberal Party are now in a better position to shape higher education based on liberal principles. And that you will be accomplishing this in the context of an unprecedented election result that made it very clear that the Sri Lankan people wanted positive change means that you could possibly count on popular support for the educational reforms you foresee.

The Sri Lankan people have done their part in ensuring a peaceful transition of power. Now it is up to Sirisena's government to ensure that power will never be abused again, and that it will be used to bring peace, democracy and prosperity to Sri Lanka. It is an enormous task, but the Sri Lankan people deserve nothing less. We wish you the best, and we look forward to a brighter future for the people of your beautiful country.

Sincerely yours,

Oyun Sanjaasuren, MP Chairperson